
KINGSPORT PARKS AND RECREATION 
Alerts and Notifications 

 

Beginning Monday, March 6th and running through the end of April, portions of the 

Greenbelt between Lovedale and North Eastman Road will be closed to support a 

geotechnical investigation in support of critical wastewater system upgrades. . These 

closures will be of short duration and may not encompass the entire width of the Greenbelt.  

Bicyclists, runners and walkers are urged to slow down, obey all Warnings and Path Closed 

signs, while also using extreme caution when traveling in this area. 

 

February 20, 2023: A section of the Greenbelt near mile 5 between Gibson Mill road and 

Stonebrook place trailhead will be closed until further notice due to bridge repairs and 

flood damage.   

 

Beginning November 28, 2022 the City of Kingsport will be closing Brickyard Park/Miracle 

Field and the east side parking area at Domtar Park for the winter season. 

The two facilities will remain closed until the spring of 2023. However, the Scott Adams 

Memorial Skate Park will remain open during the winter season. 

 

 


